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Dear Friends, 
 
I hope youôve had a great summer so far. 
This coming year marks an important and 
celebratory occasion: weôre celebrating 
the 25th anniversary of community life in 
our synagogue building, just after cele-
brating the 50th anniversary of our con-
gregationôs overall history. 
 
Our building carries tremendous meaning 
and symbolism, and for many of us, im-
portant memories from years past. Weôre 
currently planning  to expand on this his-
tory, to create even more exciting and 
engaging programs and other opportuni-
ties for gathering, learning, reflecting, and 

celebrating within our walls. 
 
At this time, I also want to invite the community to brainstorm the op-
portunities for Oseh Shalom activities beyond our walls. I believe that 
expanding our presence beyond the synagogue building can help us to 
share the warmth and excitement of our community with the very large 
percentage of unaffiliated Jews in our region. 
 
Research from the Jewish Outreach Institute demonstrates that unaffili-
ated Jews and their family members participate more readily in Jewish 
events and programs held outside of synagogues. Outside of the physi-
cal walls of synagogues and other Jewish organizations, unaffiliated 
Jews and their family members anticipate few of the pressures that they 
expect to feel when entering a synagogue. They fear that program 
sponsors within synagogues will expect them to conform ideologically or 
theologically, to become a member first before participating, and to 
make other unwanted commitments. In óunofficialô spaces, on the other 
hand, they feel more confident that they can participate on their own 
terms. 
 
I very much want to share the many spiritual, educational, and social 
blessings of our community with a greater portion of the Jewish popula-
tion. I hope that we can plan many activities beyond our walls, in addi-
tion to the increasing number of exciting events within our building. I 
imagine holding Shabbat morning meditative hikes, Friday evening din-
ners and services in member homes, classes in public cafes in our  
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Chevre, 

The heat and humidity we are currently feeling 
make it difficult to believe that the end of the sum-
mer is approaching, and that the High Holiday sea-
son will soon be upon us. For many of us, now be-
gins a time of personal reflection and the process of 
preparing for the challenges and opportunities that 
will come with the new year. In preparation for our 
new role as co-presidents of Oseh Shalom, Allison 
and I have already started this process as it applies 
to our community. We have discussed what we feel, 
and have been told, are the challenges and needs of 
the congregation, as well as what has been success-
ful and treasured. As long term members, we have 
been around to see how our community has evolved 
over the years, and how it is possible that a 50 year 
old congregation (in a 25 year old building) can still 
feel growing pains. We both feel strongly about our 
ñOsehò family and have been actively involved along 
with our individual families for many years. We have 
spent the last three years working together on the 
board under the strong and steady leadership of 
Lynne Gaines-Kaplan, and through the experience 
have developed an even deeper sense of wanting to 
be involved. This is why the two of us are honored, 
excited, and yes, a wee bit apprehensive to be tak-
ing on our new responsibilities. 

For this, our first article in the Shalom, it was sug-
gested that we describe what our priorities are for 
the congregation for the year 5777. After we dis-
cussed a variety of planks that we thought would 
build our platform, we came to the realization that 
everything could be whittled down to this: Our prior-
ities are to keep our current membership engaged 
and to attract new members. Using this as a meas-
ure for the planning and decision-making processes 
is the challenge we presented to the board mem-
bers, and one that we want to ask each of you to 
help us out with. 

Our first request of everyone in helping support 
these priorities is to come and participate. This of 
course brings me back to the beginning of this arti-

From the Executive Director 

Continued on next page 

Welcome to the summer 
issue of the Shalom. As 
you know, thereôs never a 
dull day at a synagogue. 
One of the more unusual 
problems weôve had is that 
one of our renters, without 
permission, brought mylar 
balloons into the sanctuary 
and lost a couple before 
they lefté and didnôt no-
tice. 

Having two balloons at the top of the dome, which, 
offhand, is a good forty or fifty feet above the 
ground, posed a unique challenge. First thought is: 
ñWeôll need one of those cherry picking machines.ò 
Next thought, ñThatôs really pricey ï I wonder how 
long those balloons could stay up there?ò Two 
facts impinged on my conscience: they are mylar 
balloons and weôve a bar/bat mitzvah this Shabbat. 
Great. 

Next, I called my heroes ï Gary Magnus, new Ad-
ministrative VP, and Ron Benton-Klein, Building 
and Grounds chair. Yes, I passed the buckéand, 
no, I never considered allowing anyone to bring in 
a BB-gun. And, yes, it was suggested, but not by 
my two heroes, who independently suggested the 
same thing: ñOh, you just need another mylar bal-
loon, which we can affix tape to - to fish them 
down.ò 

Now thatôs out of the box thinking for you. Ron 
came by with said mylar balloon, attached twine to 
it, added duct tape, and tad da, the balloon he was 
using sank toward the floor. ñNeed to use less 
tape,ò Ron said valiantly. The balloon went up 
about ten feet and stalled beneath the dome. ñUh, 
twine may be a bit too heavy.ò 

I can now attest that it takes one mylar balloon 
(with minimal duct tape), two standard helium bal-
loons (for added lift), and gift wrapping ribbon ï 
forty feet worth, to successfully fish mylar balloons 
from the top of the sanctuary dome. Crisis averted. 
Thank you, Ron, you are my hero! And, yes, Oseh 
now has an explicit policy of no mylar balloons in 
the building. 

In other news this summer: several months ago I 
wrote and submitted a security grant proposal and 
was recently informed that Oseh Shalom is being 
awarded a Homeland Security Grant from FEMA 
(the Federal Emergency Management Agency) for 
$35,000. Over the next six months or so, Oseh 
Shalom will be upgrading our security cameras to 
IP cameras around the perimeter of the building. 
These cameras, which are Internet capable, will be 
monitored at no charge by the Jewish Federation 
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of Greater Washingtonôs Security Department and 
be viewable by City of Laurel Police and even on 
my iPhone. 

I have been working with our leadership on a se-
ries of security upgrades, of which the grant is 
covering the largest need. Additionally, the front 
entrance door now has a touchpad for keyless en-
try, which will be utilitized during Religious School 
hours. The keyless entry works completely when 
the door is put in the ñunlockedò position. The en-
try doors will continue to be locked during office 
hours. Only the right hand door has been set with 
a magnetic locking system. Those with keys to 
the building will need to first enter their code be-
fore unlocking the entry door. A code will be pro-
vided to Religious School parents before the 
school year starts. We ask that you do not hold 
open the door to strangers. In terms of services, 
the left hand door (without the magnetic lock) will 
be unlocked for Friday evenings and Saturday 
mornings, and the High Holy Days. There is also a 
motion detector, allowing ease of egress. 

Before concluding, I would like to thank all those 
who have helped in the office this summer: Judy 
Arnoff, Mona Davis, Doris Kirschbaum, Mariyan 
Kolev, Yannet Pena, and Pauline Pivowar. 
 

Barry Nove 

Executive Director 

bnove@oseh-shalom.org/301-498-5151 

 

!ÈÙÉÌÊÜÌɯÈÕËɯ!ÈÙÊÏÜ 
 
Who doesnôt love a barbecue? Come on out 
and enjoy a cookout with your Oseh family 
on August 5th. Synagogue shopping? Stop 
by and enjoy a kosher dinner and get to 
know our synagogue family. Weôll have ko-
sher burgers, hotdogs, veggie burgers, chips, 
salads, watermelon, and all the fixings for 
the burgers, plus lemonade and other soft 
drinks to enjoy. 

Then stay for Rabbiôs Dougôs wonderful ser-
vice and finish the evening with Sisterhoodôs 
wonderful cookies and cakes at oneg. Dona-
tion of $5 per person suggested, $20 max 
per family. Pay when you come, check to 
Oseh Shalom or cash. Weôll hold the event 
rain or shine; just look for us in the Social 
Hall. 

RSVP to Gary Magnus at ghmag-
nus@verizon.net or call 301-622-2947 (email 
preferred). When you RSVP, let us know if 
you want a veggie option.  

cle, and the fact that the High Holidays are not 
at all far away. We hope that you will take 
some time and read the High Holiday guide in-
cluded in this issue of the Shalom, and even 
more that you will join us for many of the activ-
ities listed in it. And once the High Holiday sea-
son has passed, we look forward to your con-
tinued participation in Oseh Shalom throughout 
the year. 

Lôshanna Tovah Tikvatenu, A sweet and mean-
ingful year for us all. 

Andy  

Oneg Hosts 
April 1: Beth & Howard Krakower 
April 8 : Joan & Robert Nachman 
April 15: Marjorie & Martin Levy  
April 29: Susan & Norman Levine and 
Helen & Leon Litow 
May 6: Sara & Bruce Lessler 
May 13: Sharon & Howard Mager 
May 20: Joan & Ed Magin 
May 27: Melody & Gary Magnus and 
Laura Finkelstein 
June 3: Susan & Matthew Levine 
June 10: Barbara & John Margolis 
June 17: Diane & Irvin Miller  
June 24: Judith & Robert Miller 
 
The Sisterhood and congregation thank 
you all! We couldn't have onegs without 
your help! 

Continued from page 2, Presidents 
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Contributions 
Rabbiôs Discretionary Fund 
Carin & Paul Feldman 
 In memory of Craig Feldman 
Susan & Martin Hoffman 
 In memory of Raycelia Applebaum, mother 
of Helen Litow 
Holly & George Stone 
 In memory of Homer Gudelsky & Anna 
Gudelsky 
Marilyn & Alan Wilder 
 In memory of George Unger, father of    
Marilyn Wilder 
Alan & Marilyn Wilder 
 In memory of Rebecca Wilder, beloved 
mother of Alan Wilder 
Building Fund 
Anonymous 
Gail & Ron Schimel 
 In memory of Belle Springer ï beloved moth-
er of Gail Schimel  
Community Services Fund (Social Action & 
Caring & Support) 
Anonymous 
Linda Bergofsky 
 In memory of Bessie Bergofsky 
Shulamit Giles 
 In memory of George E. Giles 
Lynne Masterson & Sidney Kirschner 
 In memory of Reycelia Applebaum, mother 
of Helen Litow 
Bryna & Howard Weiss 
 In memory of Sandra Brodie  
Green Fund 
Holly & George Stone 
 In memory of Homer Gudelsky & Anna 
Gudelsky  
Jackie Land Religious School Scholarship 
Fund 
Anonymous 
Lisa Karpf 
 In memory of Eugene Magnus 
Lisa Karpf 
 In memory of Martha Pomerantz 
Kol Haneshama: Yamin Noraôim / High Holy 
Days Fund 
Elaine Povich, Ron, Mark, & Kenny Dziengiel 
 In memory of Donald M. Povich 
Judy & David Swanner 
 In memory of Lawrence Paul Jacobs 

 
Library Fund 
Anonymous  
Lifelong Learning 
Shulamit Giles 
 In memory of George E. Giles 
Lynne Gaynes-Kaplan & Steve Kaplan 
 In memory of Eugene Magnus, father of 
Gary Magnus 
Music & Arts Fund 
Anonymous 
Sharon Stern Garden Fund 
Anonymous 
Ruth & Stan Brodsky 
 In memory of Sara Tema Lowe 
Lynne Masterson & Sidney Kirschner 
 In memory of Sara Lowe  
Torah Repair Fund 
The Paulson Family 
 In memory of Rosalie Paulson 
Tzedek Fund 
Anonymous 
Marjorie & Stephen Aug 
 In memory of Marcia Krouse 
Yartzeit Fund 
Carol & Arnold Jacobson 
 In memory of Albert Jacobson 
Gerson Kramer 
 In memory of Dora Kramer and Esther Al-
pher 
Stephen & Sheila Urman 
 In memory of Linda Rashba 
General Donations 
Israeli Dance Group 
Alan Lowe 
 In memory of Sara Lowe  
Heidi Rhodes 
                In honor of Robin Edelbergôs birthday 
Heidi Rhodes 
                In memory of Gary Magnusôs father 


